TIPTON, IOWA April 26, 2022

The Cedar County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at 8:30 a.m. April 26, 2022 with
the following members present: Smith, Bell, Gaul, Kaufmann, and Chairperson Agne. Members
of the public were also present.

The Board viewed correspondence from various agencies.

The Board acknowledged receipt of the following correspondence from:

Safety Coordinator Boots provided minutes from the April 19, 2022 Safety Committee meeting.
Clerk of Court submitted Fees Collected Report for the month of March 2022.

Durant Library Board Members thanked the board for the ARPA contribution.

It was noted the following Handwritten Disbursement was issued on 4/22/2022 to the Cedar
County Treasurer for Benefits, Inc. for an electronic deposit: #430945 for $842.80-self funded
medical claims.

Moved by Sup. Smith seconded by Sup. Gaul to approve the agenda.
Ayes: All

Pro-Tem Bell addressed the public for comments and there were none.

Moved by Sup. Kaufmann seconded by Sup. Smith to approve the Board Minutes of April 19,
2022.

Ayes: All

Abstain: Gaul

Moved by Sup. Kaufmann seconded by Sup. Gaul to approve Payroll Disbursements #189339-
189490 for the period ending 4/16/2022 and to be paid on 4/22/2022. This includes a payout for
Josh Grothe.

Ayes: All

The Board reported on Outreach/Committee Meetings they attended.

Moved by Sup. Smith seconded by Sup. Kaufmann to set public hearing dates for the rezoning
petition for Barrett & Sandy Crock on May 17" and May 24" at 8:45 a.m.
Ayes: All

BJ Poe with Advance Builders Corporation met with the board to discuss options of the
courthouse roof replacement/repair. Poe explained the process and the difference between the
total replacement and the roof restoration. Poe stated he was asked to provide an estimate so the
quotes could be compared apples to apples, although after viewing the site he said he would not
recommend that option. Therefore, Poe submitted the quotes that reflects what they recommend.
Discussion was held. Sup. Agne would like to have time to review both quotes and options
before a decision is made.

Sheriff Wethington and Chief Deputy Knoche met with the board to discuss a contract with
Muscatine County Shelter. Knoche informed the board of a couple issues they have had with
Friends of the Animals and would like another option for boarding animals. There are only two
animal pounds in Cedar County. Discussion was held. Sup. Bell questioned the cost. Knoche
reassured there is money budgeted in their department.

Moved by Sup. Gaul seconded by Sup. Agne to authorize Pro-Tem Bell to sign the contract with
Muscatine County Shelter.
Ayes: All

Moved by Sup. Gaul seconded by Sup. Smith to adjourn at 10:04 a.m., to May 3, 2022.
Ayes; All
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